
Notice of Action to be Ratified
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING OF THE ARIZONA VETERANS’ SERVICE 
ADVISORY COMMISSION FOR THE PURPOSE OF RATIFYING PAST 

ACTION TAKEN IN VIOLATION OF OPEN MEETING LAW
 
Pursuant to A.R.S. § 38-431.05, notice is hereby given to the members of 
the Arizona Veterans’ Service Advisory Commission and to the general 
public that the Arizona Veterans’ Service Advisory Commission will hold a 
meeting open to the public on July 13, 2023 at 10am at  Arizona 
Department of Veterans’ Services, 3839 N. 3rd Street, Suite 201, Phoenix, 
AZ 85012. Virtually, via Google Meet link: https://meet.google.com/jgq-
vmsc-uux; Dial-in: (US) +1 475-222-5532, PIN: 275 244 224#.


The purpose of the meeting is to ratify an action of the Arizona Veterans’ 
Service Advisory Commission that may have been taken in violation of the 
Open Meeting Law. This action involved:
 
Letter dated June 14, 2023 mailed to Governor Hobbs in support of SB 
1454, to allocate a one-time appropriation of $10 million from a $50 
million State Parks Revenue Fund to acquire State Trust Land near the 
National Memorial Cemetery of Arizona to design and construct a state 
park to honor veterans of the U.S. Armed Forces.
 
The public may obtain a detailed written description of the action to be ratified, 
and all deliberations, consultations, and decisions by members of the public 
body that preceded and relate to this action to be ratified on July 13, 2023 at 
10am at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting. Information may be 
obtained at https://dvs.az.gov/about/advisory-commission
 
Dated this 9th day of July, 2023.


	 	 	 	 Arizona Veterans’ Service Advisory Commission

	 	 	 	 By Kathryn L. Gallowitz, Chair
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